Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC)
Minutes for April 25, 2008

Present: Mitsutoshi Oba, Jackie Bird, Bruce Sarjeant, Sandra Burr, Darlene Walch, Qinghong Zhang, Mitchell Klett, and Abhi Jahn.

Absent: Don Marquardt, Ryan Camps.
Sandy brought the meeting to order at 0905, and eventually Bruce showed up.

The minutes of March 28th were approved.

Officers for next year: Bruce Sarjeant is the Chair for the 2008-2009 Academic year, and Abhi Jain is the Secretary.  

Lifted directly from the CEC Report, here is the make up of the 2008-2009 AISAC:
	Term(#)

Start/Expires
	Last Name
	First Name
	Chair
	Rank
	College
	Department

	W 2010
	Jain
	Abhijit
	
	Assistant
	BUS
	Business

	W 2010
	Oba
	Mitsutoshi
	
	Assistant
	A&S
	Art & Design

	W 2010
	Camps
	Ryan
	
	Assistant
	PS
	Engr. Tech

	W 2009
	Zhang
	Qinghong
	
	Assistant
	A&S
	Math/CS

	W 2009
	Bird
	Jackie
	
	Associate
	A&S
	Biology

	W 2009
	Sarjeant
	Bruce
	
	Assistant
	AIS
	Library

	F 2008/

     W 2011
	Russell


	Neil
	
	Associate
	A&S
	Physics

	F 2008/

     W 2011
	Campell


	Jane
	
	Associate
	PS
	Nursing

	F 2008/

     W 2011
	Lucas


	Marsha
	
	Instructor
	A&S
	Chemistry


Sadly leaving us will be Sandy, Mitch, and Don.

Discussed next were the proposed questions to ask regarding the Library of the Future.  These questions will require some “massaging” (prompts, multiple choice, etc), but we would like to ask the faculty:
· More journals/databases (we’ll need specific title requests—perhaps asking “What publications or databases would you like to have access to that we currently do not have access to—something like that).
· Similar to the above: What services and/or resources would you like to see in the library that aren’t there currently?

· Closely related to the above: How do you feel the library collection (and resources) supports your particular discipline?  
· Have you taken advantage of the services offered by the library liaison for your department? (perhaps this ought to be rephrased).

· Would you like to see more of an online collection of publications or more print?  
· More quiet areas, and enforce the quietness there, please.  (Are there enough “quiet areas” in the library?  And are they quiet enough?)

· Two nice ones from Mits:

· If every printed material in our library collection (including books, periodicals and archives) becomes digitally available:

A. I still like to have hard copies as well as the library building to keep those materials
B. I wouldn’t need hard copies but I’d like to keep the library building to be used for different purposes
C. I wouldn’t need the library building.

D. There would be no way all resources would become digital in twenty years.

· If I can use the library any way I like for my academic purposes, I would like to use it:
A. For individual research, or as a quiet study space

B. For class, public lecture, or meeting

C. For a variety of exhibitions

D. As a scholarly playground with high-tech facilities

· Other questions can be formulated, perhaps, from comments received from faculty: having teaching facilities adjacent to the print resources that the class will use (the juvenile collection, Early America Imprints, etc).  Perhaps: “Would you like classroom space to be adjacent to the (main) collection (or specific collections) in the library for your classes?
· Similar to the above: If you wanted to teach a class in the library, what resources would you like to have nearby for your students to use?

· Would you like to see a larger “food court”?

· What kind of support do you expect to get from the library in the future that is different than today?

Darlene mentioned that many faculty aren’t aware of the support services offered to faculty for online education because AIS has not been good at promotion in this area (for a variety of reasons).  The word “library” still leads people to think of only books.  But at NMU, it means so much more: the CITE, IMS, Academic Computing, Archives.    

Darlene handed out the summary of the Faculty Internet Usage Survey (conducted Feb-March 2008 by Tawni Ferrarini and Sandra Poindexter.  In short: 60-70% of respondents do not now, nor plan to teach a hybrid or online course.  
Regarding not renewing our contract with WebCT: AISAC’s report last year supporting a switch to an open source CMS will be feeding into that report (probably 2 or 3 CMS platforms will make the final cut for decision).  Mitch said that it’s possible that piloting SAKAI might be an AQIP goal next year.
Next meeting: Sometime in September 2008.  Have a nice summer.
Respectfully submitted,

Bruce Sarjeant

